
Right Now Media is FREE to you.  If you 
haven’t signed up yet, you are missing 
out on access to thousands of videos, 
Bible studies, & encouraging devotionals 
for children and adults.  If you would 
like access to the great resource, please 
go to our webpage hlbconline.org and 
click on the “Right Now 
Media” link, text 41411 
in your smart phone, or 
scan (with your Android) 
or use your I-phone 
camera on the barcode 
provided here.   

Pastor  -  Dr.  Jimmy Fuller 

Pastoral Ministry Assistant  -  Ira Kelly 

Financial Ministry Assistant  -  Alyssa Garvin 

Children’s Ministry Director  -  Tina Phillips  

Church Ministry Assistant/Newsletter Editor  -  Teressa Armstrong 

Website:  hlbconline.org 

Harbour Lake on facebook 

Phone Numbers:  Office:  843.797.2982/Teressa home:  843.832.8803 

E-mail:  tessarm1056@gmail.com 

Please have any information you wish submitted for the following  

month’s newsletter by the 20th of the current month. 

THE HARBOUR LIGHT 

Join us on the 2nd, 3rd, 4th, & 5th Wednesdays 

of the month for our Zoom study.  We have  

really great  discussions and a lot of fun in these studies.  Right now 

we are studying  40 days to Understanding Theology in 15 

Minutes A Day.  The study guide and questions are on the website, 

hard copies can be found in the vestibule on Sundays, and Ira posts 

them in e-mail prior to the night’s study.  If you would like to be   

included in our e-mails, please call the church office or e-mail Ira at 

irakelly1056@gmail.com.. Join us on Zoom on the first Wednesday 

of the month for Prayer time.  

Are you interested in technology?  Do you want 
to be a part of a church  ministry and you just 
haven’t found a spot?  We need volunteers for 
the sound booth!  We live stream every Sunday 

to those who can’t make it to church and you can help us do that!  
Don’t know a thing about running a sound booth or live      
streaming?  Don’t worry, we’ll train you!  Don’t think you are too 
young or too old; you’re not.  Please see Ken Wilkes if you are  
interested.   

Food Pantry needs change from week 

to week.  Please check your weekly 

bulletin to see what is needed.  Thank 
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Unfortunately there have been some issues 

streaming live on fb.  Because of this, we ask 

that you watch our Sunday sermons live on our     

website: hlbconline.org or through our free 

app: https:fellowshipone.ministryone.com/

landing/mKvm.  

Denine Smith  6/2 

Alyssa Garvin  6/5 

David Schindler 6/5 

David Worrell  6/10 

Billy Rife  6/19 

Jo Fordyce  6/20 

John Kelly  6/20 

Dale Hubenthal 6/22 

Dulce Brasby  6/29 

 

 

 

Jim & Judith  Brooks  6/2 

Stan & Patty Wilson  6/10 

Willie & Lilia Bohorquez 6/14 

Ken & Jeanne Wilkes  6/14 

Dedicating our children 
to the Lord. 

Chris, Ashleigh &     
Willow Rose Brownlee 

Joel, Marissa &        
Mila Lynne Banias 

Thank you to all of the men who made Mother’s Day so very special!  We love you guys! 

http://hlbconline.org/


Attention ALL women 

14 years and older!  

We are so excited!  

Our women’s Bible 

Study is going great!   

Learn how to improve your prayer life through  using 

Bible verses.   We would love for you to join us     

every Thursday at 6:30 p.m. in the fellowship hall.  If 

you would like to get the book for the study or learn 

more about it, see Dee Dee Branton.  

Hey All!  We need men, women, 

and youth to help clean the 

church or do yard work weekly.  

If you can serve on a cleaning 

team or a yard work team please 

call the church office.  If we have 

enough teams we only have to do 

it one weekend a month (or even 

fewer). 

G’day, mates! Grab your sunnies 

(that’s your sunglasses) and get 

ready for a bonzer (great) time 

as we zoom off to the Land 

Down Under! Boomerangs,   

kangaroos, koalas, emus—

what’s not to love about Oz (Australia)? At VBS 

July 17-21,2022, we’ll fill your breadbasket 

(tummy) with yummy lollies (sweets) at 5:30 p.m. 

each night, and from 6:00-8:30 p.m. we’ll find out 

how you were created amazingly in the image of 

God!   Vacation Bible School at Zoomerang will be 

a fair dinkum adventure filled with excitement, so 

get a wriggle on (hurry up) and contact us  today! 

For information or if you would like to  volunteer 

see Tina Phillips.  

Celebrate 

Fathers! 

We are in the resume collection phase of our process 
which will continue until 30 June when we will  pray 
over them and start narrowing down which one we  
believe the Lord is leading us to.  In the meantime we 
are preparing ourselves for the process.  Thank you for 
your prayers and we ask you to continue asking for the 

Lord's leading, wisdom and discernment for us. 

     Ken Wilkes 

     PST Leader 

The SC elections will be on 14 

June.  Every election is important, 

not just presidential. We will be 

voting on issues that affect us   

locally and nationally.  We will be voting on who 

represents SC in Washington.  Please remember to 

pray about your vote and then cast your vote on 

the 14th. For information on candidates and the 

issues please go to ivoterguide.com. 

A new Evangelism class has started.  We 

will meet every Monday at 6:00 p.m. 

(except holidays & the 4th Monday when 

the Transitional Church Council meets).   

Come learn a new way to share the    

Gospel with those you meet.  

Whether it’s shaping their children to become godly adults, working long hours to support their family, or coming up 

with bad “Dad jokes”, godly father’s are to be appreciated & celebrated.  Thanks dads for all you.  We love you all, 

whether you are still here with us or are with our Heavenly Father.  Happy Father’s Day! 

Parents  Are Stewards 

Striving to raise happy, well-rounded children isn’t wrong “unless those successes become the goal,” writes 
Jeffrey Reed in ParentLife magazine. For Christians, he says, the driving force of parenting should be helping 
kids follow God’s path. 

“What if we parented as if we were temporary stewards of the greatest containers of godly potential?” Reed 

asks. “What if our goal for our children was to continually seek God's guidance on what it is that He wants for 

them and to help them pursue that goal on a daily basis?” He concludes: “In a hundred years, nothing we do 

will matter apart from the impact we've made in God’s kingdom on earth. Perhaps your children will be that 

legacy.” 

 

A Standup Guy 
 

During the pandemic, a Maryland man used “dad jokes” to lift neighbors’ spirits. Tom Schruben jotted down 
a joke-of-the-day on a curbside whiteboard. Hearing people chuckle and chat eased the isolation. 

Schruben and his wife, Ann, became intentional about seeking joy after two of their children died. They 
vowed to “find happiness again” and share it. For Father’s Day last year, Schruben held a Bad Dad Joke     
contest, donating entry fees to a local charity. Here are a few of his favorites: 

• If two vegans get into an argument, is it still considered a beef? 

• What do you call a bear with no teeth? A gummy bear. 

• I ordered a chicken and an egg from Amazon…... I’ll let you know. 


